Stronger America(ns) Progressive Markets Better Futures Effective Government Mutual Responsibility

November 12, 2021

H.E. António Guterres Secretary-General United Nations New York, NY 10017 USA

Dear Mr. Secretary General,



I am pleased to confirm that the Empathy Surplus Project Foundation doing business as the Empathy Surplus Network USA, and formerly the Empathy Surplus Project, supports the ten principles of the UN Global Compact with respect to human rights, living work/leisure, and anti-corruption of government for the sake of climate survival. With this letter we re-commit to our commitment originally made 12/23/2013, and accepted 03/21/2014. As then, we continue to express our intent to support the Global Compact advancing these principles, and will continue to make a clear statement of this commitment to our stakeholders and the general public.

We also pledge to participate in and engage with the UN Global Compact in the following way(s):

- Partner with caring citizens in ethical businesses, civil society organizations like Rotary, and government task forces, and especially UNGC members, to offer thought leaders continuing education of the cognitive science pro-empathy insights of Dr. George Lakoff to further localized human rights education and advocacy, and
- Invite local ethical businesses and municipalities to join the UN Global Compact.

We recognize that a key requirement for participation in the Global Compact is the submission of a Communication on Engagement (COE) that describes our organization's efforts to support the implementation of the ten principles and to engage with the Global Compact. We support public accountability and transparency, and our fourth COE is due no later than 05/29/2022.

Caring citizens and pro-empathy voters are the solution,

Charles Watts

Founder, CEO, and Trustee Chair Empathy Surplus Network USA

1665 W. Main Street Wilmington, OH 45177 chuck.watts@empathysurplus.com 937-725-4317



M 937-412-3758

4113 W. St. Rt. 73 Wilmington, OH 45177

chuck.watts@empathysurplus.com empathysurplus.com

H.E. Ban Ki-Moon Secretary-General United Nations

12/23/13

New York, NY 10017 USA Dear Mr. Secretary General,

I am pleased to confirm that the Empathy Surplus Project supports the ten principles of the UN Global Compact with respect to human rights, labor, environment and anti-corruption. With this commitment, we express our intent to advance these principles within our spheres of influence, and will make a clear statement of this commitment to our stakeholders and the general public.

We also pledge to participate in and engage with the UN Global Compact and occupy compassion in the following way(s):

- · Charter Caring Citizens' Congresses and partner with Rotary International
- Invite local businesses to join our Healthcare Is A Human Right Collaboration by promoting the Caring Citizen Survey: Healthcare & Human Rights
- Invite local business & cities to join the UN Global Compact

We recognize that a key requirement for participation in the Global Compact is the biannual submission of a Communication on Engagement (COE) that describes our organization's efforts to support the implementation of the ten principles and to engage with the Global Compact. We support public accountability and transparency, and therefore commit to report on progress within two years of joining the Global Compact and every two years thereafter according to the Global Compact COE policy.

Caring citizens are the solution,

Chuck Watts, Co-Founder & President

cc: Anita Dobrzelecki, Co-Founder & Secretary Gary Evans, Co-Founder & Treasurer